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REMOTE APPEARANCE COMMITTEE SEEKS SUGGESTIONS FOR 
IMPROVING REMOTE COURT APPEARANCES 

 
The Remote Appearance Committee of the Illinois Supreme Court’s Commission on Access to 
Justice (ATJ Commission) announced today the launch of an opportunity for court users to share 
suggestions on how to improve remote court appearances for the benefit of all. 

“The Illinois Supreme Court is committed to remote court proceedings as a way to increase 
access to justice statewide,” Chief Justice Mary Jane Theis said. “We encourage court users to 
share suggestions on how to improve this experience.” 

This new suggestion button, shown below, is available on the Supreme Court’s website’s remote 
proceedings page as well as the remote appearance resources page. The Remote Appearance 
Committee and staff from the Access to Justice Division of the Administrative Office of the 
Illinois Courts (ATJ-AOIC) will monitor responses and use insights to inform ongoing efforts to 
improve remote court experiences statewide.  

 
The Illinois Supreme Court Policy on Remote Court Appearances, which was revised in June 
2025, created this new opportunity to collect remote court user feedback and help identify 
remote appearance patterns and trends.  

According to Judge Jorge L. Ortiz, Chair of the ATJ Commission, “the Commission’s Remote 
Appearance Committee looks forward to hearing from the community and being responsive to 
the suggestions provided by real users of remote court. We know that with the Supreme Court’s 
support, we can continue to make strides in increasing access to justice through remote court 
appearances.” 

ATJ-AOIC encourages lawyers, parties, witnesses, court staff, and other court users to submit 
their suggestions to improve remote court appearances. Individual concerns or questions will not 
be addressed through this new suggestion button, and people who need help appearing remotely 
should contact their local court or Illinois Court Help.  

https://www.illinoiscourts.gov/courts/additional-resources/remote-proceedings/
https://www.illinoiscourts.gov/courts/additional-resources/remote-proceedings/
https://www.illinoiscourts.gov/self-help/court-by-phone-or-video/
https://ilcourtsaudio.blob.core.windows.net/antilles-resources/resources/e4321795-dd8b-4f0a-ae97-014b0db8182f/Policy_on_Remote_Court_Appearances.pdf
http://ilcourthelp.gov/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScgNSg5cRZvBSr-dkt_EzkVnV1wxTmfXDt0llUNV5iTgkEgzw/viewform


The ATJ Commission, established in 2012 by the Illinois Supreme Court, is focused on helping 
self-represented litigants, limited English proficient litigants, and litigants with disabilities access 
courts while also supporting the judiciary and other court staff in ensuring justice for all. 

 
(FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: James Brunner, Public Information Officer 

of the Illinois Supreme Court at 217.208.3354 or jbrunner@illinoiscourts.gov.) 
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